
































Superintendent’s Report

Administrators Meeting April 24th

1. Business items
a. Budget

i. General comments
ii. Teacher average salary
iii. SLS
iv. Information

b. Staffing profile
c. ISSP project review
d. Field tests
e. Intermediate SNAP Demo on-line
f. “Leadership future group”
g. Electronic assessment access learning

2. Interviews revisited
3. Planning session 1

12 to 1 Lunch

1-2 Planning Session 2

Centre for Trauma Informed Practices National Conference

CTIP was founded in Alberta and has grown to be the number one worldwide authority
on preventing and responding to traumatic events. We use their threat assessment
training, as do many school divisions (it is mandatory practice in some provinces though
not in Alberta). The national conference is not training but instead provides an
opportunity for experts in the field to share research and practice, widening the scope of
our knowledge and updating our understanding. Sessions included deep dives into the
complications of social media, trauma informed approaches to mental health, and the
roles of community leaders. Sessions included:

- Increasing community safety through local leadership
- New Brunswick’s Provincial VTRA protocol



- A partnership model for psychosocial intervention for practitioners and Police
working with high risk clients

- Honour based crimes and threat assessment
- Implementing research informed continuums of support
- Navigating trauma from a school leadership perspective
- Threat assessment and Adverse childhood experience (ACE) scores
- The power of social media, relationships and meaningful conversation

Valleyview new school project

On April 18th, the Board Chair and I were able to meet with the Ministers of 
Infrastructure, Education, and Forestry and Parks to discuss our request to make some 
changes to the current project to more effectively address rural needs. We did again 
ask for a grant-funded project as we have the expertise to complete the project within 
the given envelope of funding. It was clear that, at this time, grant funding was not an 
option. We are, however, now able to work directly with the architects to complete a 
floor plan and external pictures in a consultative process. This will give us the visual 
representation that our community and industry partners are eager to see.

Error in Media Release

In the last week of April there was an RCMP media release that noted an incident with 
inappropriate video taking place in a Valleyview school. Working with our colleagues at 
Holy Family, we were able to have this corrected as the incident did not take place in or 
at a school. Thank you to the RCMP media division for their quick response and help in 
this matter.

New Teacher Induction Ceremony

Thank you to all who organized and participated in the New Teacher Induction 
Ceremony held on May 2nd. This is an important event to remind us all of the continued 
importance of supporting each other as educators while emphasizing the responsibilities 
of being a teacher.

Principal and Assistant Principal Announcements

To be detailed in the meeting.
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